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E-Mail 
sgrant@wm.com  
 
 
Ms. Sheree Grant  OCD-SW-13-3082 
Vista Landfill, LLC 
242 West Keene Road 
Apopka, Florida 32703 
 
 Orange County – SW WACS # 87081 
 Vista Class III Landfill 
 Class III – 2013 Landfill Gas Collection System (LGCS) Expansion – Project 1 
 Approval of Certification of Construction Completion Report  
 
Dear Ms. Grant: 
 
The Department has completed the review of the report titled “Construction Certification Report, 
2013 Landfill Gas Collection System Expansion, Vista Landfill,” submitted on your behalf by 
Carlson Environmental Consultants, PC.  The report was dated and received July 31, 2013.  The 
report and the DEP Form 62-701.900(2) was signed and sealed by Professional Engineer of 
Record, Mr. Seth A. Nunes, P.E., of Carlson Environmental Consultants, PC.  On August 12, 
2013 the Department sent letter OCD-SW-13-2741 requesting information regarding the drilling 
spoils of well EW-6.  Your response dated August 20, 2013 was acceptable.   
 
Based upon the review of the report, the information received in response to FDEP letter OCD-
SW-13-2741, the site inspection on April 26, 2013 (letter and inspection report were sent on May 
20, 2013, OCD-SW-13-1431), and the certification by the Professional Engineer of Record, the 
Department concurs that the 2013 LGCS expansion has been completed and is substantially 
consistent with plans and specifications approved by FDEP. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Kim Rush at (407) 897-4314 or by e-mail at 
kim.rush@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
_________________________ 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste and Air Resource Programs  
 
 
FTL/kr 
 
cc:   
Seth A. Nunes – Carlson Environmental Consultants, PC, snunes@cecenv.com  
Deborah Perez – WMIF, dperez@wm.com  
Craig Pelton – WMIF, cpelton@wm.com  
Paul Bermillo – WMIF, pbermil1@wm.com  
Jay Davoll, P.E. – City of Apopka, jdavoll@apopka.com  
 
 
  


